Chuck Gregory
Dear Senate Health and Welfare Committee Members,

Senator Campbell,| hope you will take a firm stand for accessible and affordable
primary health care for all Vermonters. It is the right thing to do, and | believe you
are capable of doing the right thing once again.

Speaker Smith, Thank you for once again taking on the leadership in the House to
keep our Legislature focused to meet the challenges in an ever-changing society.
Don't let the House disappoint us in fighting for universal primary care.
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